
 

 
Atlanta, GA, Tuesday, May 8, 2019 

 
 

SPARK Reproductive Justice Now!, Inc. responds to the signing of HB481 in Atlanta, Georgia 
 

In considering GA’s extremely inferior and detrimental health crisis, especially amongst Black women and Queer, Trans and 
nonbinary folks, SPARK is dedicated to pursuing proactive ways of advancing our healthcare systems, practices and 
outcomes. Unfortunately, our legislators have decided to play politics with Georgians, and we are now here to discuss how 
the government has inserted itself in our personal and private life decisions by enforcing an abortion ban. To be clear, this 
abortion ban is a ban on health care. 

It is forced pregnancy bill that denies a person their right to self-determination and bodily autonomy. This is a critical 
public health issue and if this ban is put in place, it will become an injurious public health crisis for this state. We cannot 
afford this! Georgia already has the worst maternal health outcomes and maternal morbidity AND mortality rates in our 
nation, comparable to the maternal health outcomes of underdeveloped countries. 

Georgians deserve policies and laws that eliminate systemic and structural barriers to adequate reproductive and 
comprehensive care and provide universal and meaningful access to quality healthcare. 

Put simply, when people lack access to safe abortion services, they die. Period. History, our current stories, and public 
health research/data proves that. Complications of unsafe abortions are among the leading causes of maternal illness and 
death. Lack of access –and now restriction of access — will not result in people not having abortions. This will only result in 
an increased amount of unsafe abortions. This is a critical reproductive justice and public health issue specifically for Black, 
brown, indigenous, Trans and Queer folks who already have severe limitations to access to affordable and affirming 
reproductive and sexual health services and healthcare coverage. 

SPARK and our partners will continue to do the work of ending white supremacy, patriarchy and attacks on bodily 
autonomy. Please do not be discouraged, stay engaged and stay vigilant! We will continue to work with our legislative 
champions, as well as, community leaders to put forth a proactive Reproductive Justice agenda that aims to save lives and 
uplift our shared liberation. 

For more information on SPARK and how to stay civically engaged contact: 

Dr. Krystal Redman 
Executive Director 
SPARK Reproductive Justice Now!, Inc 
info@sparkrj.org 
www.sparkrj.org 
 

http://www.sparkrj.org/

